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Textiles

Our churches are lucky to have many examples of fine embroidery, both early survivals and Victorian splendour. Here are a few hints on how to look after textile treasures. 

Storage is the most important measure in care of textiles. Ideally, all textiles are best stored flat and unfolded. However, in most churches this is not possible. Large items or those with much embroidery or a pile should be rolled rather than folded, with the right side outside. Roll them on a well padded tube (like those found in the middle of carpets or for posters). Vestments without embroidery can be folded but should be done so in thirds: folding them in half (usually in exactly the same place each time) will eventually weaken the material at the point of the fold and it will split. If vestments are hung, they should be put on well padded hangers - never metal ones - and preferably one that is shaped specifically for the item to be hung on it. 

Do not cover vestments in polythene. The sort of covers that come from the dry cleaner, when used in the usual church conditions, make ideal homes for mould of all sorts: they can act like little greenhouses. The best cover is a linen one; a simple pillow case-style cover is quite adequate. 

Cleaning a vestment is always a difficult decision. Modern textiles can usually be dry cleaned. Older ones, those with embroidery, beading or in any sort of fragile condition should not. In these instances expert advice should be sought. The same goes for repair. If an item is fragile, or in need of repair and the funds are not available to undertake it at present, carefully pack it away in a good quality cardboard box that has been well padded with acid-free tissue paper (available from many stationers) until funds are in place. This will stop it deteriorating further. 
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